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10th February 2025 

 
Re: CWU Seminar 2025 – Royal Marine Hotel Dun Laoghaire 
 
 
Dear Colleague, 
 
You will be aware from GS Circular 23/24, the NaƟonal ExecuƟve Council approved arrangements for the holding of 
the CWU Seminar which will take place on Monday 28th and Tuesday 29th April 2025 in the Royal Marine hotel,  
Dun Laoghaire. It will commence at 2.00 p.m. on Monday and finish at 1.00 p.m. on Tuesday. 
 
The following will apply in respect of aƩendance: 
 
Branch RepresentaƟon 
Branches are enƟtled to send parƟcipants in accordance with the following: 
Branches of 1-100 Members    = 1 parƟcipant 
Branches between 101 - 200 Members  = 2 parƟcipants 
Branches between 201 - 300 Members = 3 parƟcipants 
Branches between 301 – 400 Members = 4 parƟcipants 
Branches over 401 Members upwards  = 5 parƟcipants 
 
Branches should submit details of parƟcipants on the aƩached form to Union Head Office not later than  
Friday 7th March 2025.  Branch Membership will be determined in accordance with the Official Branch Register  
as at the 31st December 2024. 
 
REGRETTABLY IT WILL NOT BE POSSIBLE TO ACCOMMODATE OBSERVERS OR VISITORS AT THIS SEMINAR.  
 
AccommodaƟon 
A rate of €140.00 per person for one night, based on two sharing has been agreed with the Hotel. Payment will be 
made directly to the hotel by Head Office and recovered from rebates in the case of Scale B Branches that avail of 
the hotel accommodaƟon.  Branches should provide Head Office of the details of the parƟcipants aƩending and 
whether they wish to avail of accommodaƟon in the main Hotel, by compleƟng the aƩached form and returning it to 
Head Office not later than Friday 7th March 2025.  
 
Further details including the agenda will issue separately. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Seán Mc Donagh 
General Secretary 

Any enquiries relaƟng to this circular should be 
addressed to: HEAD OFFICE 


